Exhibit “A”
Scope of Work

Ala Spit Feasibility Assessment
Coastal Geologic Services, Inc. (CGS) will provide services for Phase 3 Feasibility Assessment for the final stages of restoration at Ala Spit County Park.   Island County Public Health Department (ICPH was awarded a grant from the Salmon Recovery Funding Board (SRFB) to conduct a feasibility assessment to evaluate options for removal of bulkhead segments (435 feet), full or partial rock groin removal, and parking lot alternatives.  The rock groin’s proximity to a home located on the adjacent bluff and the existing Kayak Park location have made this phase of restoration more complex.   Restoration alternatives and risks associated with each must be carefully considered prior to proposing restoration to this area.  Removing the rock groin and final bulkhead sections will be the final phase and complete restoration at Ala Spit County Park. This environmental consultant services agreement includes CGS supporting Island County with full a evaluation of rock groin removal options (full and partial), bulkhead removal, and parking lot relocation alternatives.  The assessment will assess the slope stability hazards and the risks to private or public infrastructure and conceptual designs of potential restoration actions. A draft Feasibility Assessment report, including the conceptual design restoration options, will be completed by August 1, 2013.  The final Feasibility Assessment report, including the preliminary design for the preferred restoration alternative, will be complete by December 31, 2013.  
This scope of work includes the following tasks:

Tasks:

Specific tasks to be completed by the selected consultant include: 

· Preparation of feasibility assessment and conceptual design of potential restoration actions for options:  

       1.  Full rock groin removal; 

                                  2.  partial rock groin removal;

        3.  bulkhead removal; and

        4.  parking lot relocation alternatives.  


